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On April 22nd, 2025 a one-day workshop focusing on 'Current and Future Scenario 

of Accreditation with NAAC & Learning Management System (LMS)' was 

successfully organized by the Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) of Hindu 

Kanya Mahavidyalaya, Jind. The event featured Dr. Girdhar Gopal, Assistant 

Professor in the Computer Science Department at S. D. College, Ambala Cantt. as 

the chief guest and keynote speaker. 

The workshop commenced with a warm welcome extended to Dr. Girdhar by IQAC 

members, including Dr. Geeta Gupta, the convener of the IQAC. In an initial 

discussion, Dr. Girdhar engaged with the IQAC members, elaborating on significant 

quality enhancement initiatives and future plans in line with the National Assessment 

and Accreditation Council (NAAC) guidelines. 

The formal inauguration of the workshop was conducted by College Principal Dr. 

Poonam Mor, who highlighted the relevance of the workshop topic. Dr. Priyanka 

Sahni, the co-convener of IQAC, introduced the keynote speaker to the attendees. 

During the first session, Dr. Girdhar provided an in-depth discussion about various 

aspects of LMS, with a particular focus on Moodle. He emphasized the importance 

of integrating diverse educational methods alongside traditional classroom teaching 

to cater to the needs of modern students. He advocated for the enrollment of all 

students on LMS platforms to enhance their learning experience. 

In the second session, Dr. Girdhar presented a lecture outlining the current and future 

landscape under NAAC, carefully examining all ten parameters defined in the new 

accreditation criteria. 

As the workshop concluded, Dr. Geeta Gupta expressed gratitude to all participants 

in her vote of thanks, while Principal Dr. Poonam Mor and other members honored 

Dr. Girdhar with a memento acknowledging his valuable contributions. In 

recognition of his expertise, Dr. Girdhar was appointed as an external member of the 

IQAC by the college administration. 

Following the workshop, Dr. Girdhar toured the college’s facilities, including 

computer laboratories, the library, and smart classrooms, providing essential 

feedback and recommendations. The workshop brought together not only IQAC 

members but also other faculty members ensuring a collaborative learning 

environment for all participants. 
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